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APRIL 2023 BOARD HIGHLIGHT

Superintendent’s Summary

The board opened the reorganization meeting and accepted the certified election results
with the approval of Aaron Bently, Shauna Young, and Sarah Wies being elected and sworn
in as returning board members. Skip Vandelicht and Matt Hudson retained their positions
as President and Vice President respectively

Student Representatives to the Board, Allie Spielbauer and Addie Huster reported on the
recent activities of the high school. The block the door activities to gather donations for
the local food pantry were a success. FFA, Baseball, Track, and Golf were highlighted as
well.

Mrs. Huster delivered her report highlighting the data team progress monitoring in math.
The first round of data was encouraging as many students scored well on their
assessments and she is interested to see how these scores improve and compare in the
future.

Mrs. Arnette gave her report and complimented the work of her staff in the area of their
DCI work in regards to standards based grading and scoring rubrics. She has seen
incredible growth with her staff as a whole and their efforts in collaboration are improving
all the time.

Mr. Dobson’s high school report also highlighted the block the door activities as well as
the upcoming EOC schedules. He also complimented Kay Sullivan and Melissa Innes in
their FFA competitions for advancing to district competition.

Mr. Doolin’s reported on the vocational completers at MATC in Moberly. He also spoke
to the teacher baseline salary grant for next year and the district’s participation. He spoke
to attending two different sessions at Jefferson City at the capital and the legislation being
proposed in regards to property taxes and assessed valuation changes. How the district is
going to be affected by those items is unknown as there are several different proposals
being discussed at the Capital.

The board took the following actions:
1. Approved the DESE Safety Grant
2. Approved the Immediate Responsive Services Grant (IRSG)
3. Approved the purchase of a field paint sprayer
4. Approved the resolution to create an account with Missouri Capital Asset &
Advantage Treasury (MOCAAT)
Approved Board Policy updates from MSBA
Tabled the Scope of Work agreement with Veregy
7. Approved the usage of a volunteer construction agreement for a football
concession stand
8. Approved the move to a new conference for athletic and activity participation
9. Approved the addition of girls golf
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Closed Session Discussion included the acceptance of resignation letters, and the hiring
for the following positions: elementary principal, 3 elementary teaching positions, CMS
PE/Health teacher, FHS ELA teacher, and FHS head football coach.



